

July Highlights

Forty-four (44) Waterways members and guests gathered aboard the Gateway Clipper Fleet’s Princess for the July 11, 2012 luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme provided the following report:

· A listing of Marine Event and Closures were provided to attendees.  New MSU Prevention Chief is LT Eric Jesionowski, Eric.S.Jesionowski@uscg.mil 
· Preparation continues for the Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees scheduled for August 28-30, 2012.  Industry is strongly encouraged to participate in this conference which highlights the Port of Pittsburgh.  Conference materials will be distributed to the membership shortly.

· AEP River Operations was recognized for its successful “Legacy” towboat tours during the annual Pittsburgh Regatta.  The staff was fully versed on the challenges of our aging lock & dam funding situation.

· Industry was thanked for its patience during the recent closures in conjunction with the presidential visit.  The board and all industry partners were thanked for all the cooperation during his term as Commander.

· A Certificate of Appreciation was formally presented to Cheryll Cranmer for significant contributions to the Coast Guards missions from June 2009 to July 2012.  She was also presented a personalized Coast Guard coffee mug.
Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Emphasis was placed on the upcoming July 16 – August 3 dewatering of Lock #4 Mon River.  This project will require a complete river closure and will cause major delays to navigation.
There were no major issues during the annual Regatta and AEP was once again recognized for message delivered by the “Legacy” towboat staff.
Low water at the Mon Lock 4 was discussed with notification that a revised Navigation notice will be sent regarding this issue.

COL Butch Graham formally presented CDR Richard Timme with the Army Commendation Medal for his service to the Port of Pittsburgh.

National Weather Service
Richard Kane introduced Joe Palko as Bill Drzal’s replacement at the National Weather Service who provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville provided the following report:

· The latest DERA round application submitted to assist towing companies to repower vessels with cleaner burning engines did not yield any additional grant monies. The PPC still has funds available through the CMAQ program to accomplish this purpose for any interested parties. Contact: JD Fogarty

· We have been working with various waterway-related organizations to help bring conferences to Pittsburgh. It gives us an opportunity to showcase what we have, but it is important for these national organizations to understand our problems as well. Please consider attending so that our issues become addressed. 

· The following conferences are scheduled for Pittsburgh

(Last week in August 2012):

· SAME Military Engineering Conference – contact Karen Auer;

· PIANC-USA Annual Meeting – contact Jim McCarville http://www.pianc.us/docs/annual2012/annual-meetingFINALhighres.pdf 

· 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees – contact Mary Ann Bucci;

· www.TRB.org/Conference/HSCAMSC2012.aspx
· US Army Corp of Engineers Research Conference/River Information Services – contact Jeff Lillycrop;

(Last week in September 2012:

· Ohio River Watershed Celebration – contact Sandy Egley; http://www.orwc.org/
· Ohio River Basin Association – contact Karen Auer

· Allegheny Conference on Stable Growth/Water Technology Demonstration – contact Jim McCarville

· As you know, Rex Woodward, the Waterways representative to the PPC, has been working on our wireless waterways test bed and network projects. We have contracted with CONXX. They have started the design and we expect to have demos ready for the conferences at the end of August. The project will increase security on the waterways and will afford significant opportunities to increase navigational and intermodal efficiencies and how the industry communicates with government reporting agencies. 

· The latest estimate for the completion of the Lower Mon project, if nothing changes, is now 2034. There is a proposal under consideration by the Corps to suspend Olmsted for 3-4 years, and to divert $300-$400 million in funding to complete a single chamber at Charleroi within 5 years.  They would also need a waiver from the continuing contracts prohibition.  The issue will come before the User Board in August. It was not unanimous in June and did not make a formal recommendation.  

· There are now 20 co-sponsors in the House for Rep. Whitfield’s plan to implement the CIP.

· Mary Ann Bucci distributed a flyer on the 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees.  They are still looking for sponsors, attendees and social event attendees (which can be found separately on the on-line registration page). More information regarding this conference is posted at www.TRB.org/Conference/HSCAMSC2012.aspx.
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton reported that the July 17th educational event has 40 attendees.  We continue to seek participation from the membership for these events. This would be from 8:30am-12:30pm on the day of the event.  
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff reiterated the low water challenges.  Lower Gauge trigger points (attached) were provided to attendees to aid in operating guidelines.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston was unable to attend the luncheon.  Information was provided under the Port of Pittsburgh report.
August Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for August 8, 2012 at the Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, August 2, 2012 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club

August 8, 2012

Luncheon Menu: 


Fresh Fruit Cup w/Honey Cream
Bourbon Glazed Chicken Breast – boneless chicken breast w/tangy bourbon glaze and topped with a Giant Onion Ring
Rice Pilaf

Blueberry Pie w/vanilla ice cream
Ice Tea and Coffee Service

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, August 2, 2012 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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